
Follow up from Brian Andruszko in response to questions asked at Drexel Parks Annual Meeting,
Any further questions, please feel free to contact Brian at bandruszkocouncil@gmail.com
· If Aqua is doing work on a street and a resident's property is damaged (i.e their curb), do we have a system in place to remedy this situation with Aqua? Yes, Public works has a street inspector who will assist the resident with these issues.
· Road repairs schedule? Similar to above, when Aqua repairs a road, they only repair the portion where they worked. Do we have plans to align our road repairment schedule with when they are doing the work? Public Works tries to include this in our yearly road program. So the street is a full Mill and Overlay.
· Is there a limit to the amount of Section 8 housing that can be in a neighborhood? The Planning & Zoning team has not identified any item in the UDT Zoning Code that addresses Section 8 Housing (aka the Housing Choice Voucher Program.) We are double-checking with the Solicitor and will let you know if there is an update. Note from CAO:  In Norristown, we did petition HUD on the grounds that the number of vouchers in Norristown (the largest number by far in Montgomery County) was contrary to HUD's policy on not concentrating poverty in a particular community.  Ultimately, HUD set a cap on the number of vouchers that could be in Norristown and Norristown monitors that number annually.
· Delaware County Community College 
· When is the school expected to open? January 2026
· Will there be a parking garage on the campus? A parking garage is part of Phase 3 construction (the timeline is TBD after Phase 1 is complete). DCCC presented their Amended/Phasing Plans to Council on February 7, 2024 and the plan was approved. (Resolution No. 2-24)
· ADA Curb program
· This was part of a grant that we received. This program is currently on hold until more funding is received 

Regarding the traffic items that were discussed at the meeting. I met with the Superintendent, and he informed me that they are to increase patrol in the Park, as well as work to incorporate the suggestions for the Flea Markets at UDHS. 


